
Dear Family, Friends, and Ministry Partners,
Thank you for your generous prayer and financial support. We could not do all that we do 
without your help. It has been a fruitful and inspiring season. Since November last year we have 
been officially “Restructuring” our Transformation Centre and making the necessary changes to our 
buildings, staff, documentation, and policies to comply with changes to the law and requirements 
for centers housing children. This has brought great growth, relief, and renewed vision and 
perspective. Thank you for your continued support as we work our way through the list of security 
and maintenance items at all our locations.  We endeavor to provide the best and most secure care 
for these precious Princesses and their children. We had to reintegrate all but 2 of our youth.  We 
were allowed to receive 2 of the kids who had been reintegrated back for schooling purposes 
due to flooding here in February and March. It has been a huge adjustment for all of us.  Talk 
about empty nest syndrome…it was a mass exodus!!! We can see the Lord’s Hand and His heart in 
the whole 2-year process of transitioning the older kids to Kululah and training them as we were, 
for life outside the center.  We are pleased to report they are all doing well. Some of the youth will 
join us for extra Math, Chemistry and Physics lessons on Saturdays and they want to continue with 
the Dance Upon Injustice programs. 

REVIVAL - THE FISH ARE JUMPING IN THE BOAT:  We marvel at the Lord’s love and His ability 
to make all things new. He is busy restoring innocence, youth and families and we can only praise Him 
for it.  He is merciful, kind, powerful and present.  It has been so fun to see the way He is transforming 
and restoring the lives of the Princesses. We have had so many new girls respond to the Gospel.  They 
are growing and sharing what God has been doing in their lives with their friends, and their enthusiasm 
and excitement about Jesus and what He has done for them is contagious!!!  We had a weeklong school 
holiday camp at the Transformation Centre in April and after that they came asking to stay weekends.  
They attend High school courses and discipleship lessons at our Day Center in town during the week and 
then come stay Friday-Sunday afternoon at the Transformation Centre. They can make money doing odd 
jobs if they choose to, and they receive extra help with schoolwork and enjoy Worship and Bible lessons.  
We have been teaching them how to paint and they are learning agricultural skills.

THE END OF AN ERA: After 13 years of ministry and 
partnership with Project Purpose, Free the Girls pulled out 
of Mozambique and our partnership officially ended in June. 
We want to thank everyone who faithfully collected bras and 
got the word out about the Project. We know that God has 
other partners for this new season, and we trust HE will bless 
the Princesses with new and exciting business opportunities. 
(Importation prices for the containers of bras became too 
expensive. FTG will continue to send bras and fight human 
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trafficking in El Salvador, Honduras, and Uganda as it is much cheaper to operate in these countries) The girls are now left without 
an income, and we are in need of ways to help them generate income to support themselves and their children.  The news came as 
a surprise as the last group of girls was supposed to graduate at the end of 2023. Please Pray with us for timely solutions.     

PRAISE REPORTS:  We have 2 Princesses studying medical courses. One Princess is studying education, another is studying 
Marketing, and her family is paying for the course, which is a miracle. Four new Princesses returned to School this year and are 
studying 10th and 11th grades.  We were able to get two of the Princesses glasses which helped tremendously, and others have 
benefitted greatly from the various services and support Project Purpose provides to the Girls entering the program.  

PRAYER REQUESTS: Taking in new girls is a lot of hard work and we still have some staffing issues to resolve and are 
praying about hiring new educators. 

Our center looks great! We have included some before and after photos so that you can enjoy and celebrate with us.  We 
are thanking the Lord for the harvest of souls, lives transformed and for the times of refreshing!!!  Thank you for your 
generosity and support which enables us to provide quality help, care and education to these precious young women and 
their children. 

Thank you to all of you who have partnered with us to see the Princesses and their children reached with the 
Gospel and discipled here in Mozambique. We appreciate your prayers, love, support, and encouragement more 
than we could express. We pray for blessings and peace over you and your families, and we look forward to seeing 
what the Lord will continue doing here in 2023.
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